
NEWSLETTER 
A message from Mrs Mitchinson 

Dates for Your 

DIARY 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we approach the festive season, the school is buzzing with activity. 

From celebrating diversity through Odd Socks day, reflecting on     

Remembrance Day and raising money for Children in Need, this 

newsletter showcases some of our favourite special days. 

The air is also filled with Christmas cheer as Key Stage 1 practise their 

Christmas Sing Songs. The Reception and Nursery classes have come 

together to practise their ‘Wriggly Nativity’ with fluffy sheep, shim-

mering stars and a baby in a Manger—this year’s performances 

promise to shine! 

All dates for the Christmas events have been added to the Dojo     

calendar. Please speak to your child’s class teacher about booking 

tickets. 

As you know, we are constantly working on improving school attend-

ance: Regular attendance links directly to pupil outcomes, which is 

why we want to work with families to ensure that all of our pupils are 

supported to attend school regularly. 

We have recently had quite a few requests for holiday during term 

time. We wrote to parents back in June (13/6/24) and July (2/7/24) 

explaining that that there will be a new National Framework for Pen-

alty Notices issued by the Department for Education (DfE).  

We are not able to authorise holidays during term time.  

If the equivalent of 5 school days is unauthorised within a 10 week 

period (particularly due to holidays) then a penalty notice can be is-

sued. I have included the guidance from Suffolk at the end of this 

Newsletter. 

On Thursday 12th December, children can wear a Christmas jumper 

to school for the day (jumper in place of usual sweatshirt/cardigan 

and a t-shirt can be worn underneath for comfort with the rest of 

their usual uniform). We are collecting donations of Christmas jump-

ers so that every child is able to take part. Please bring any jumpers 

that you may have that are no longer needed, to the office. 

Mrs Emily Mitchinson    

Friday 29th November 2024 
School closed—PD day 
 
 
Wednesday 11th December 2024 at 9.15am 
Thursday 12th December 2024 at 9.15am 
Reception and Nursery performing  
‘A Wriggly Nativity’ 
 
 
Thursday 12th December 2024 
Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day 
 
 
Tuesday 17th December 2024 at 9.15am 
Tuesday 17th December 2024 at 2.30pm 
Year 2 performing a Christmas Sing Song 
 
 
Wednesday 18th December 2024 at 9.15am 
Wednesday 18th December 2024 at 2.30pm 
Year 1 performing a Christmas Sing Song 
 
 
Thursday 19th December 
Christmas Parties  
Reception to Year 6 in the afternoon. 
Nursery in the morning. 
 
 
Term Calendar can be found here. 
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https://greatheathacademy.attrust.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/7/2024/08/Term-Dates-2024-25-V2-GRE.pdf
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The children enjoyed celebrating Children in Need on 

Friday 15th November. 

We raised an incredible £ 140.64 

Thank you to everyone who supported this incredible 

charity. BBC Children in Need exists to change the 

lives of disadvantaged children and young people 

across the UK. We whole heartedly agree with their 

vision: every child in the UK has the right to a safe, 

happy and secure childhood and the chance to reach 

their potential.  

By asking children to remain in their school uni-

forms on these days and add a ‘special’ item of 

clothing or a ‘special’ accessory, more children 

are able to take part.  

 

 

 

I hope this goes someway in explaining why 

these changes have been made across our 

Trust. We are constantly thinking about alterna-

tive fundraising ideas and would always         

welcome any new ideas. 

Being part of charitable events is an important 

part of our Values.  

Our next special event is 

Christmas Jumper Day. 

As we have already 

raised money for Chil-

dren in Need, we will 

not be collecting money 

for this charity.  

Children are welcome to 

wear a Christmas jump-

er, or another jumper of 

their choice, on Thursday 12th December. This 

will also be our Christmas Dinner day. 

We are asking parents for donations of old 

jumpers that families no longer need. This will 

create a bank of jumpers that can be shared and 

worn by some of our children so that everyone 

can take part. 

Please bring donations to the school office or 

pass on to class teachers. 

We understand that there  have been some ques-

tions regarding non-uniform days so I would like to 

take this opportunity to explain - 

As a Trust, all schools have adopted a more inclusive 

approach when celebrating and raising awareness of 

our Special days.  

Many view non-uniform days as a treat – a day off 

from having to wear their shirts, ties and school 

jumpers. For some, it’s an opportunity to show off 

their best clothes and fashion sense. 

Sadly, however, for others it’s a day that makes them 

anxious and nervous about coming to school. They’re 

scared about others judging them on their clothing. 

This can then lead to children not attending school.  

Children shouldn’t be missing out on their education 

over concerns about their appearance.  
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I would like to thank our Year 6 Ambassadors 

and their families for joining Mrs   Cobbold 

and I at the Remembrance Parade on Sunday 

10th November. They represented our school 

so well and at such an important event within 

the community. Nell and Harry laid our Poppy 

Wreath. As a school, we came together on 

Monday 11th, in assembly, and remembered 

those who gave their tomorrow for our today. 

Thank you.  

Remembrance 

A Trust wide survey will be launched in January 

2025. The survey will be emailed out to all parents in 

January 2025 from a company called Edurio. 

 The survey will be open for a 4 week window and 

we are encouraging everyone to take part. Pupils will 

also have an opportunity to complete a child friendly 

survey during school time. 

 

 

 

This photograph shows the attendance board that is    

displayed in the school hall. All classes are                     

represented by a different vehicle. The weekly class 

attendance is recorded on the vehicle to help the chil-

dren see which class as a whole has reached, or is       

the closest to reaching, 100% attendance. 

The attendance for each class over November is       

listed below. Congratulations Osprey—an amazing 

98.66% 

As a year group, Year 5’s attendance is currently the 

strongest in school—well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can we please remind parents/carers that arriving    

after the registers close [09:15] means that your child 

will  receive an unauthorised late mark which will    

affect their percentage attendance at school.   

Mr Hicks and Mrs Martin 

Attendance 

APR 94.41% 

PA 97.32% 

PEACH 95.75% 

BB 93.75% 

STRAWB 96.55% 

HERC 93.96% 

LTNG 97.80% 

VULCAN 97.66% 

EAG 95.28% 

GAL 95.94% 

METEOR 96.10% 

OSPREY 98.66% 

TOR 95.92% 

HURR 96.03% 

SPI 96.56% 

KIWI 96.02% 

MANGO 95.24% 
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If your child was born between 1 September 

2020 and 31 August 2021, you’ll need to apply 

for their school place before 15th January 

2025.  

I’ve added a poster to the end of this News-

letter with all the information needed. 

 

 

 

Applying for a 
Reception 

School Place 

We’d like to remind all motorists to turn off their en-
gines when they are stationary to cut harmful toxic 
emissions from vehicles. 

You may have noticed our new signs in the car park 
which state ‘No Idling’. 

Idling is when a driver is parked with their engine 

running. Where it happens outside schools, it expos-

es children to excessive toxic fumes. Long term ex-

posure can cause asthma in children and stunt their 

lung growth, which can impact on their health for 

the rest of their lives.  

Even with the colder weather creeping in, we kindly 

ask motorists to  avoid the temptation of keeping 

warm with the engine running and ‘switch off when 

parked’. 

 

Opal 



Y4's visit to West Stow 

This term, Year 4 pupils had an incredible hands-

on experience as they visited the fascinating West 

Stow Anglo Saxon Village. The visit gave them the 

opportunity to step back in time and explore what 

life was like during the Anglo Saxon period, bring-

ing their history lessons to life in a truly memora-

ble way. 

The day began with a visit to the museum, explor-

ing a range of artifacts, and finding out about how 

the Anglo Saxons lived. After lunch, it was time to 

visit the reconstructed Anglo Saxon houses. The 

children visited all of the houses, with their wattle 

and daub walls, thatched roofs and open fires. 

Despite the cold, it was an engaging and energetic 

way to experience history!                       Mr Smith 

SEND 
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How to help your neurodivergent child cope with 
Christmas 

Christmas can be a tricky time for neurodivergent 

children or children with SEND. They may find it 

hard to adjust to different light, colour, sound, 

smells,  textures and tastes. It might be 

that their senses   become overwhelmed. Changes 

in routine can also affect how they feel. Planning 

in advance can help you all adapt and enjoy the 

festive period. 

Make a list: Make a list of what your child finds 
difficult. This could be anything from big crowds, 
loud noises, surprises or bright lights.  

Involve them in decisions: Let your child have a say 
in the Christmas decorations around your home.  

Prepare them for presents:  Some children with           
additional needs find surprises overwhelming. You 
might want to let them know what type of gifts 
they will open on Christmas Day.  

Create a safe space: Keep at least one room in the 
house free of decoration.  

Consider changes in routine: Try to prepare your 
child each day for what’s coming tomorrow.  

Plan for visitors: You may also need a plan for the             
possibility of unexpected visitors.  

Be conscious of sounds and smells: Let your child 

know when there is going to be strong smells in 

the house.                                  Miss Ramsell 

https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/development-additional-needs/sensory-physical-development/sensory-sensitivity/




Head of Academy 




